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	Meeting:  
	Faculty Senate Meeting 
November 14, 2012, Wooten Hall 322.


	Present:
	Kim Baker, Cindy Batman, William Cherry, Jim Conover, Charles Conley, Barbara Cox, Shelley Cushman, Yunfei Du, Andrew Enterline, Robert Figueroa, Jeff Goodwin, Francisco Guzman, Pamela Harrell, John Ishiyama, Leon Kappelman, Donna Ledgerwood, Shawne Miksa, David Molina, Seifollah Nasrazadani, Audhesh Pashwan, Dan Peak, Jim Quinn, Patricia Reese, Jyoti Shah, Farhad Shahrokhi, Kelly Taylor, Carmen Terry, Mannish Vaidya, Mark Vosvick, John Windsor, Dale Yeatts


	Absent:


	V. Barbara Bush, Donna Emmanuel, Ian Finseth, Nadine Kalin, Carolyn Kern, Jennifer Lane, Thomas La Point,  Fang-Ling Lu, Thomas Parsons (for Kaminski),  Ryan Richardson,  Srinivasan Srivilliputhur, Karthigeyan Subramaniam, Guido Verbeck, Randy Wallace 



	Guests:
	Maristella Feustle, Music Library; Jessica DeLeon, URCM; Jo Monahan, Librarian; Christy Crutsinger, Vice Provost for Faculty Success; Yolanda Flores Niemann, Senior Vice Provost; Kelly Taylor, Communications.


	I.
	Welcome 

and Introduction:
	The meeting was brought to order at 2:02 PM. 


	II.
	Approval of Minutes (10/10/12)
	Senator Kappleman made a motion to accept the minutes and Senator Peak seconded the motion. The October 10, 2012 minutes were approved. Senators Vaidya and Conley abstained from the vote.


	III.
	Faculty Senate Discussion
	Perception of growth of administration vs hiring freeze. 
Group 2 comments – Does the administration have a plan to end the hiring freeze? What is the impact of the hiring freeze on the university goals? One faculty member suggested that a serious impact of the hiring freeze is a negative effect on the quality of teaching and scholarship. 

One senator commented that a year ago the faculty asked for information about the number of administers and the number of faculty at UNT and at other universities in Texas. We have yet to receive this information. 

A faculty member suggested that there are differential effects of the hiring freeze on departments. For example,  departments with senior faculty who are retiring are strongly impacted by the freeze. Given that faculty will not be replaced, there is concern about how this reduction in faculty affects our ability to fulfil the 4 bold goals. 
A request for a rationale for why UNT invests in infrastructure such as a new student union and the new business building while the only thing that generates revenue on this campus is tuition. Is overhead growing faster than faculty teaching students? We seem to be allocating resources to overhead.

One senator indicated that it was difficult to see the benefit of this discussion until we have numbers that would help answer this question. As we propose topics, it might be useful to prepare a data packet for faculty to review. 
Another senator linked the idea of perception and moral. It seems that judging from the responses from Group 8, the responses were negative and faculty did not think the administration listens to what faculty have to say.

It was stated that there is a lot of history going into this perception that there are too many administrators. There seems to be the proliferation of administrators beginning with Dr. Hurley and extending to fairly recent times. How and when did we get there?

What are the thought processes used to made decisions about adding or reducing the number of administrators? If this process could be more transparent, then these perceptions might change.


	IV.
	Provost

VPAA

	In every Provost update, there has been a communication about what is going on. UNT hired 272 faculty (lecturer or tenure track) over the last 3 years and 241 have been retained. There is a net gain of 22 faculty over the three year period. 
Last year, we went down 3% in student enrolment. There are fewer students to teach. 
Several PowerPoint slides were shared with the faculty and these will be available on the website.

Slide: 8.4% of the FY 2011 operating budget goes to administrative costs. 

Slide: A projection of 7.5% for the FY 2015 budget is allocated to administrative costs.

It is difficult to compare us with other Texas universities because there are many factors that account for the operating budget (e.g., research dollars).

Slide: Administrative costs over a five-year period (FY 2008 – FY 2012) are down. The FY2012 represents the off-loading of shared business services information technology and so on to the UNT system. 

The organizational chart for the Provost and Academic Affairs was presented and a comparison of the administration in 2010 and today was provided. Three positions were eliminated and transferred to the Office of University and Community Affairs.
There is no hiring freeze that will be recognized until fall 2013. According to the Provost, we need to match the job being done with the resources we have. The Presidents goal is to eliminate 100 staff positions. We need a process to address local imbalances that have occurred.  
Unless we get the infrastructure in place, we will not grow to 45,000 students. Our focus is to increase in quality even if it means the rate of growth will be slower. 


	V.
	Officers Report
	TCFS – The faculty senate officers attended the Texas Council of Faculty Senates fall meeting. Vice-Chair Guzman provided highlights from the meeting. It was discovered that many faculty senates are isolated from dialogue with their Provost and important administrators on their campus. It appears that our innovations and interaction with administrators are similar to other faculty senates such as at Texas A&M and UT Austin. 


	VI.
	Jim Conover
	Update Committee on Committees
Senator Conover distributed a list of committee nominations. 
A motion was made by Senator Cherry to accept the list of committee nominations. The motion was seconded by Senator Cox. The motion was passed unanimously. 

The various groups caucused to make a selection of the nominees. 



	VII.
	William Cherry
	UCC - There was a motion made by Senator Kappleman to accept the report from the UCC. Senator Vaidya seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.


	VIII.
	Shawn Miksa

	Senator Miksa is working on the reapportionment process.

	IX.
	Pamela Harrell
	Highlight of a Faculty Senator – Barbara Bush
A presentation highlighting the accomplishments of Senator Bush was provided.



	X.
	Darlene Callahan
	Update on Space Management and Planning

Three types of mould have been found in the science building. All of these types can be removed.
The Union expansion has yet to be approved by THECB. There are plans to take the expansion request back to the board in January.  The UNT Union expansion was voted down 4 to 3 and there were two supporters of the project who were not present for the vote. There was concern about the amount charged to the students and the low turnout of students voting for the project.

In the meantime, UNT is planning to demolish Scoular and Stovall Halls as part of the Union expansion and modular building needs to be ordered. There is on-going discussion about the timing of the demolition an ordering of the modular buildings.  

The 110 general education classrooms across campus will lose 1200+ seats. If the room is equipped with movable chairs and/or tables there must be 20 square feet per student. The 210 teaching labs are not affected. 

 

	XI
	Christy Crutsinger
	SETE
The effectiveness bands were not part of the original concept of SETE. What was found over time is that the bands are one of the most controversial parts of SETE. Last year median and mean scores were added to the effectiveness bands. The median and means scores were given for the department, college, and the university. 
The committee is proposing that the effectiveness bands are phased out and that the median and mean scores are retained.



	XII.
	Committee of the Whole
	It was announced that the UNT Denton merger with the UNT Health Science Center will not go forward at this time. 

	XIII.
	Adjournment
	Senator Kappleman made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Senator Cox seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 4:02 PM.




